
Colorado Energy Office

1600 Broadway, Suite 1960

Denver, CO 80202

Carl Young

Huerfano County

Huerfano County HVAC Electrification Energy Performance Contract

401 Main St, Walsenburg, CO 81089

Project Award Number: [003]

January 17, 2024

RE: Public Building Electrification Grant, Intent to Award Letter

Dear Carl Young,

This letter serves as the formal notification of the Colorado Energy Office’s (CEO) intent to award

Huerfano County for the Public Building Electrification Grant. The award amount is $720,750.

Next Steps: Your Action required within 30 days

Prior to proceeding with the State’s procurement process to issue a Purchase Order, CEO requires a

recent W-9 and written confirmation from Huerfano County’s Board / Leadership regarding an official

decision as to whether they will be proceeding with the above referenced Public Building

Electrification Grant. This approval must be received by the Colorado Energy Office within 30 days of

this Intent to Award Letter or CEO may rescind the award offer. Once a decision has been made and

written confirmation has been provided to CEO, the Purchase Order from the State will then be

prepared.

We would like to thank you for your time and efforts in preparing a response to this solicitation. An

affirmative, written response to this letter will indicate your formal acceptance of the award, at which

point we will begin the contracting process. As a reminder, awardees are encouraged not to begin

work, purchase materials, or enter into subcontracts relating to the project until the contract is

executed by the State.

We invite you to contact Building Efficiency & Electrification Lead, Brittney VanCuran, directly at

brittney.vancuran@state.co.us if you would like additional information or have any questions about the

grant process.

Lastly, congratulations. On behalf of the Colorado Energy Office, we look forward to working with you

in meeting Colorado's clean energy goals.

Sincerely,

Brittney VanCuran

Building Efficiency & Electrification Lead, Strategic Initiatives & Finance

Colorado Energy Office

E: brittney.vancuran@state.co.us

P: 720-951-8048
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